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Monthly Snapshot .. 

Executive Summary------------------

2022 ends with record high 24% Food inflation. 

The CGA Prestige Foodservice Price Index (FPI) ended 2022 at record highs, with the Food basket nearly one quarter higher than December 2021, 

up 24%. The FPI full basket which includes beverages ended slightly below this level at 22.9%. These numbers represent an eleventh consecutive 

month of double-digit inflation, and another record breaking high. All categories within FPI remain in double digit inflation, with Oils & Fats 

continuing to lead the surge at a spectacular high of 47% year-on-year. Over half of categories exceeded 20% inflation. 

December witnessed a further surge in the price of Vegetables which rose nearly four per cent for the second month running, registering 26% 

inflation. There is some evidence to suggest that the heat may be dissipating in Oils & Fats markets where prices are still rising but the level of 

inflation is no longer increasing. 

Inflation Ups & Downs against November .. 

BREADS & CEREALS t 

Up2.5% 

COFFEE, TEA & t 
COCOA 

Up2.6% 

OILS&FATSt 

Up2.8% 

VEGETABLES t 

Up3.8% 

The major upstream influencers on the price of food (Oil, 

Exchange Rates and Commodity Markets) are stable when 

compared to earlier in 2022. 

The cost of oil increased during December from $82 a barrel to 

$86 partially due to OPE C's recent intervention to raise levels 

of production. The£ fell slightly against the Euro in the month 

at €1.14, and strengthened considerably against the Dollar at 

$1.24. 

The UN's FAO Food Price Index averaged 132.4 points in 

December 2022, down 2.6 points (1.9%) from November, 

marking the ninth consecutive monthly decline and standing 

1.3 points (1.0%) below its value a year ago. The decline in the 

index in December was driven by a steep drop in the 

international prices of vegetable oils, together with some 

declines in cereal and meat prices, but partially 

counterbalanced by moderate increases in those of sugar and 

dairy. 

FPl's 22.9% inflation was ahead of our expectation in 

December where we had expected a beginning of a levelling 

off, and a gradual decline commencing in the New Year as the 

impacts of the less challenging upstream influences begin to 

feed through into prices. 

We are now just one month away from a full year of 

double-digit inflation, following which we should see the 

year-on-year impact reducing levels of inflation. Slowing 

consumer demand within the sector will also impact sales 

volume which should also help to ease prices, and commodity 

markets are easing. Energy and labour costs remain a 

significant challenge however, and levels of inflation are likely 

to only ease slowly during the remainder of 2023 as a result. 
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